MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 

Wednesday 7th September 2011

APOLOGIES

Apologies had been received from: - Ian Phillips Bob Underwood  

Roger Monks John Jenkinson.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the August 2011 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings

MATTERS ARISING

John Foster had finally got an answer from Jefferson’s re the Bore Hole Pump with an estimate of £135.50p for repairs.  The committee had taken the decision to forget the idea of getting it repaired, and put that money towards a new one as and when required.

The pump house had now been demolished, and the electrics made safe by David Markham.  Building should take place very soon.  John Foster expressed thanks to Geoff Figgett for the work he had done in building the enclosure under the existing podium.  

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian Yates gave a full report of finances for the month; Income had been £292.50 from membership fees, SWAMBC Raffle at the Nationals £100, £366.13 catering from the F/Nationals.  Hire of the lake £30 Donations £14 £91 from the Tombola at the Open Day, many thanks to the ladies for their efforts, £40 Sponsorship from Astec Models. 

Expenses: EON £49 Catering £134.34 Site Maintenance £126.14 Water rates £20.85 Stationery £17.38 Trophies £98  Signs for the Open Day £42

East Riding members 60%

EVENTS

The Summer Open Day on 7th August was a success with a lot of scale boats on display, but unfortunately the yacht, fast electric and powerboat sections were not very well represented, On 4th September we had our Club Sunday with only five members taking part in the Scale Sailing event, but the Club 500’s had their usual “Demolition Derby” Members were reminded about the event at Beeford on 18th September in aid of the R.N.L.I. Anyone interested to contact Geoff Figgett. A Tombola will be run by Mavis Gilson and Joan Markham, any prizes would be welcome.   Also the event at Swanland on 24th September, sailing on the pond there will be available, but not sure who will be in charge of the Frequency Board.  There will not be any catering on the next Club Sunday 2nd October as Ian and family are on holiday. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman told the meeting about a letter of complaint received from a member re a conflict at the lake between some members of the yacht group and scale members.  This had been discussed in committee, and a vote taken, to put in place the half hour rule, it is hoped this would solve the problem.  Geoff Figgett asked if anyone would be going to the funeral of David Ingram who died on Tuesday evening 30th August after a heart attack.  The funeral will be held at midday on Monday 12th September at Chanterlands Avenue Crematorium Hull HU5 4EF Geoff will attend as a representative of B.M.B.S. Any other members would be welcome.
.

John Foster updated the meeting re the European Championships.  As the World Championships will take place in 2012, the possibility of B.M.B.S. running the event will not now be until 2013.

The meeting closed at 19.55hrs.
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